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Student Community Relations Advisory Board 

City Hall, Room 16







June 15, 2007

200 East University Ave





       Friday, 3:30 PM
Members Present
Members Absent
City Staff Present
Others Present


Alan Rezaei
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Dave Watkins
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Richard Roberts
Connie Farrell



Christopher Gleeson



Daniel Jones



Dianna Ordway



Jamie Kurnick

Amelia Packard



Richard Hanna

Dan Rodkin




Ed Book







Willie Washington







Barry Kays







Lorie Podolsky







Melinda Bell
I. CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at 3:35 PM. 
A.  Approval of Agenda
 
The June 15, 2007 agenda was approved by Alan Rezaei and seconded by Dianne Ordway.  Motion carried unanimously.
B. Introductions 
Board members, staff, visitors and citizens introduced themselves and advised of their capacity in relationship to the Board.   

II. PUBLIC COMMENTS

No public comments were made.

III. STAFF REPORT

Dave Watkins, Staff Liaison, advised that he was appointed to offer assistance and guidance as necessary.

A.
Select meeting date, time and location 

The next meeting and subsequent meeting dates and times were established as the 4th Wednesday of the month, from 1 PM – 2:30 PM, Room 16, City Hall, 200 E. University Avenue.  
B. Distribute Copies of Ordinance No. 060431

Copies of Ordinance No. 060431 were distributed.  Mr. Watkins drew attention to page 3, election of officers.  He opened the floor for discussion whether officers should be elected at this meeting, or if they would like to wait until the July 25 meeting.  Alan Rezaei advised that he was interested in being Chair.  Carol Daly nominated Alan Rezaei as Chair.  Amelia Packard seconded.  There were no other nominations.  Motion carried unanimously.

Carol Daly was nominated as Vice-Chair by Amelia Packard; seconded by Dan Rodkin.  There were no other nominations.  Motion carried unanimously.

At this point, Mr. Watkins turned the meeting over to Chair Rezaei.

Chair Rezaei gave a brief history of the ordinance, commenting that Daniel Jones was the originator, with his input.  Mr. Jones summed up each section of the Ordinance.

A quorum was established at four members, which is 50% plus one.  The Chair votes in the event of a tie.  
IV. BOARD ITEMS TO BE DISCUSSED

Schedule next meeting

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, July 25, 2007, at 1:00 PM in Room 16, City Hall, 200 East University Avenue.

V. MEMBER COMMENT
Vice-Chair Daly was interested in the actual functions and powers of the Board (line 3, page 5 of the Ordinance).  She suggested the Board should have the authority to refer information directly to the City Commission in order to be effective.  
Amelia Packard suggested that the dialog and accountability between the UF President, the SFCC President and the Mayor be more open and active.  Ms. Packard’s desire is to ensure that there is a line of communication between the three entities.   
Chair Rezaei asked if the Board’s efforts should be sent to the college administration.  Dan Rodkin recommended that the Board be specific to which administrative office (UF or SFCC) should receive the communication.  
Chair Rezaei inquired about new member orientation.  Mr. Watkins advised that he would investigate and report back at the next meeting.
Chair Rezaei asked about the difference between a legislative committee and an advisory Board.  Mr. Watkins advised that our current issues are defined in our ordinance.
Vice-Chair Daly advised that she had written Tom Saunders, Community Development Director, regarding dealing with perpetual student issues, ie.: rentals, noise, parking, trash, furniture, alcohol, over-occupancy, etc; things that don’t go away.  Vice-Chair Daly suggests the Ordinance wording may require changes in order for the Board to be effective.  She believes the Board should “study and make recommendations for all matters concerning planning implementation and maintenance of policies and programs that would include but are not limited to” these issues.  As an example:  
The point system…

a. Do we have a routine monitoring system

b. Is it effective

c. Is it cost effective/is it worth the resources we are putting into the program for what we are getting out of it

d. Can we produce and apprise members of the community whether a system is working or not

e. Are there other ways besides current resources that we can apply
Daniel Orescher inquired about the origination of the point system.  Ms. Packard recommended that parents should be informed upfront and that information should be handed out initially.  Jamie Kurnick, Gainesville Police Department, informed the group that at Preview there is an annual GATOR GUIDE published through the UF Dean of Student’s Office that provides information on neighborhood issues and their enforcement.  Christopher Gleeson advised that Preview students generally stay in dorms.  Ms. Packard suggested that we need a vehicle to promote this information to all students.  Dan Rodkin, Santa Fe Community College, advised that off campus life organizations work with students to ensure they have been provided information covering the ordinances.  Lorie Podolsky, Code Enforcement Officer, informed everyone that she provides “Guidelines For Rentals in Residential Neighborhoods” pamphlets to landlords.  Vice-Chair Daly advised that the permit ordinance is required to be provided to all rentals.

Vice-Chair Daly reiterated that she is concerned with the wording issue of the ordinance.  Should there be an addition that the Board deal with these types of perpetual issues, or leave the Broad wording that is currently in the Ordinance?  Vice-Chair Daly is in hopes that the Board will be able to deal with these types of perpetual issues.    
Chair Rezaei asked for an opinion from the City Attorney at the next meeting.  Mr. Watkins will make those arrangements.  

Chair Rezaei suggested that two sub-committees be formed:

· New member orientation

· Student Issues 
Ms. Packard suggested waiting until the role of the Board is established.  She feels that a better understanding of each member’s role will be established after the orientation and after concerns are addressed with legal at the next meeting.
Captain Book, Gainesville Police Department, advised that they will have liaisons at each meeting to help answer questions that may arise.  Mr. Watkins informed the group that Code Enforcement will also be available in the same capacity.  Each of the departments will provide pamphlets and speak with interest groups if requested.  
Chair Rezaei said one of the goals of the Board is to provide as much value as possible to the City Commission and other parties involved.  Vice-Chair Daly asked how that works with the Sunshine Law.  Mr. Watkins will invite legal staff to the next meeting to discuss the Sunshine Law.
Chair Rezaei requested that we create a sub-committee to discuss issues at hand.
Mr. Gleeson suggested that student’s provide their issues and concerns to the Board.

A motion was made by Mr. Gleeson and seconded by Vice-Chair Daly for creating a steering committee.  Motion carried unanimously.
Mr. Rodkin recommended Mr. Gleeson work with Vice-Chair Daly.  Motion carried unanimously.
Ms. Packard asked how we disseminate information to students regarding issues the Board discusses.  

Chair Rezaei asked everyone to prepare their thoughts and concerns regarding issues and have them available for distribution at future meetings. 

Items for next month’s agenda:


- New Member Orientation


- Sunshine Law


- Questions and Concerns Directed to Legal 


- Steering Committee


- What’s going on in the Neighborhood  

VI. ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at 4:30 PM. 
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